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Subject:
‘Seal Strandings, Recovery & Rehabilitaion’
Speaker:    
Asheley Simpson, The Marine Animal Lifeline 
When:

Wednesday, March 8th at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Maine Maritime Museum, Bath
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay [FOMB] on Wednesday, March 8th at 7pm for the sixth presentation of their 05-06 Speaker Series. This presentation, ‘Seal Strandings, Recovery & Rehabilitation’ will feature Asheley Simpson, of The Marine Animal Lifeline.
Many of us associate seals only with salt water. It’s wise however to remember as you are paddling in the Merrymeeting Bay freshwater tidal riverine system that the head popping up alongside you could be a seal, perhaps just as surprised as you. These air breathing marine mammals frequent the Merrymeeting Bay/Kennebec/Androscoggin system known for its large populations of anadromous fish like alewives, blueback herring and young stripers providing seals abundant prey. Prior to the removal of Edwards Dam, seals could be found as far north in the Kennebec as Augusta. Now with an additional stretch of river open to them, seals are seen following fish to Waterville, nearly seventy miles from the ocean.
In 2003 there were approximately 163 harbor seal strandings on the Maine coast. In 2004 that number substantially increased and in 2005 it dropped back to 113, still far above the long-term average of 24 according to the National Marine Fisheries Service. Possible stranding causes vary but may include such things as avian bird flu, body burden of contaminants leading to neurological problems, starvation, fisherman related injuries [from gear or shooting] and over population. The Gulf of Maine harbor seal population has increased from an estimated 5,000 in 1971 to 100,000 today.
The  Marine  Animal  Lifeline is  a  non-profit  organization  dedicated to rescuing, rehabilitating  and  releasing orphaned, ill and injured marine animals.  The Lifeline is the primary organization in Southern and Midcoast Maine licensed to rescue and rehabilitate marine mammals. Since 1998, the Lifeline has greatly expanded their rehabilitation program to become one of the most active marine mammal hospitals on the eastern seaboard of the United States, responding to nearly 4,500 cases of stranded marine animals.
 The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The April presentation, ‘Merrymeeting Bay Research Update: Ducks, Eels, Currents, Mussels, Turtles & More’ will feature presenters from Friends of Merrymeeting Bay and the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Department. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday April 12th at the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College in Bath. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia. Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 
To receive more information on Friends of Merrymeeting Bay’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net. 
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